WILSON COUNTY, KANSAS
OFFICIAL MINUTES 
December 16, 2013
The Board of County Commissioners, two members, Rhonda Willard, County Clerk and Kris Marple, County Coordinator, met in regular session at 2:00 p.m. in the Commission room. Commissioner Lair arrived at 2:15 p.m.
**********

CALL TO ORDER: Commissioner Walker called the meeting to order.

INVOCATION: Commissioner Walker gave the invocation.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Commissioner Walker led the flag salute.

**********
MINUTES:
ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Richardson to approve the minutes of December 9th and the meeting agenda as amended.  Commissioner Walker seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
**********
ROAD & BRIDGE DEPARTMENT REPORT:

Josh Anderson, Road & Bridge Supervisor submitted the weekly activity & repair/service summary reports.   He also discussed Kansasland tires, fuel meters on pumps, snow removal at Buffalo and barricading a closed bridge on 700 Rd. with the Commission. The Commission  approved by consensus to purchase fuel meters from Northern Tool & Equipment for $99.00 each. 
**********
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Richardson to recess to Executive Session for 20 minutes at 2:50 p.m. to discuss matters of attorney-client privilege with Jill Chard, County Attorney and Kris Marple, Coordinator present. Commissioner Lair seconded the motion, and the motion carried.  Returned to regular session at 3:10 p.m. with no action taken.

**********

SHERIFF’S REPORT:

Dana Moodie, Undersheriff presented their semi-weekly report. The following items were discussed: new patrol SUV’s  have been ordered, employee resigning and selling old vehicles on Purplewave.
**********

CONCERNED CITIZENS:

Bob & Mike Timmons and a group of citizens expressed their concerns about the operation of the Road & Bridge Dept.  They also asked questions directed to Commissioner Walker in which Jill Chard, County Attorney, opined that the matters in question were not a County Commission issue.
**********

REGISTER OF DEEDS:

Teresa Young, Register of Deeds asked the Commission if they would close the County offices early on Christmas Eve.

 ACTION: A motion was made by Commissioner Richardson to close Non-Emergency County offices at 12:00 p.m. on Christmas Eve. Commissioner Lair seconded the motion, and the motion carried. 

**********
COORDINATOR’S REPORT:

Kris Marple, County Coordinator, gave an update on the Enbridge Pipeline status, and also discussed a meeting with the 911 Advisory Board with the Commission.
************
OTHER BUSINESS: 
1. Reports received were: Treasurer’s Investment and Health Department fees report.

2. Approved abatements 2013-50 to 2013-83.
3. The Commission agreed by consensus not to publish Christmas greetings this year at taxpayer expense.

**********

ADJOURNMENT: 
The meeting adjourned at 5:10 p.m. to reconvene on Monday, December 23, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. to sign warrants and payroll checks only.  The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, December 30, 2013 at 2:00 p.m.
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